
 
 
 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Financing Discussion of 318th St Project; 2nd St SW Street/Water      

Main Project s; 3rd St/Cannon Intersection Project 
 
DATE: July 10, 2014 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
Council has earlier discussed the financing of 318th St and 2nd St SW, and also must 
consider the funding of the 3rd St/Cannon intersection project.  Although most of the 
cost of the 318th Street project will be reimbursed through assessments as will a portion 
of the street construction portion of the 2nd St SW project, and a portion of the 3rd 
St/Cannon project, the up-front funding is still needed.  
 
Staff has been given the direction to continue to look at the funding of these projects 
through the use of reserves as much as possible while still keeping a considerable fund 
balance in the General Fund reserve.  While discussing options with Public Finance 
Advisor George Eilertson, staff pointed out that during a July 16, 2013 Council work 
session held for the purpose of looking at ways to spend down some of the General 
Fund reserve, a consensus of Council supported a balance of 50% in General Fund 
reserves. (memo from workshop, and resulting minutes, are attached for review)  Staff 
is now reviewing the list of projects/disbursements noted from the July 16, 2013 meeting 
and the funding needed for this list of more current projects, and will provide options or 
recommendations.   
 
It is important for us to know if Council wants to reduce the General Fund reserves to 
50% (it is not recommended reducing to less than 50%) before providing options or 
recommendations identifying which projects to pay for out of reserves and which to 
issue a general obligation bond for.   
 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Confirm that the amount of General Fund reserves should be reduced to a 50% level. 
 
 
 
 
Attachment(s):  July 16, 2013 memo and work session minutes  

 










